10 DOWNING STREET

From the Principal Private Secretary 13 January 1982

b e

The Prime Minister has seen your letter
of 12 January 1982 to Willie Rickett about your
Secretary of State's plans to attend the European
Management Forum's symposium in Davos from
29 January to 1 February.

In the light of what you say the Prime
Minister does not propose to pursue the matter
any further, although she has commented that she
thinks it quite likely that there will be major
television and radio programmes on the unemployment
figures over the weekend when Mr Tebbit is in
Switzerland, in which, presumably, other Ministers
will have to take part.

Tea e,

John Anderson Esq.,
Department of Employment.




